
 
Board Meeting Minutes 

April 29, 2021 

 
Lynn Hayes called the meeting to order at 9:17am. 

 
Present: Judy Koziol, Melissa Recka, Lynn Hayes, Steve Schnack, Jeanne O’Connell, 

Amy Callahan, Becky Wilde, Lisa Granato-Johnson, Barbara Enright, Mary Winckler, 

Principal Wiesbrook and Dean of Student Activities - Lynne Nolan 

 
Secretary’s Report - Kim Fedash (not present) 

 
Treasurer’s Report - Becky Wilde 

● Dec/Jan/Feb/March financials need to be voted on and approved. 

● Senior Party bank balance is $27,219.34 

● H&S March bank balance $16,412.87 

● H&S interest $.43. 

● Father/Daughter scheduled for 3/18/22 

● Mother/Son scheduled for 3/20/22 

● Contracts for F/D and M/S in place for 2021 rolled over to 2022. This     included 

deposits. Abbington increased meal prices. If we experience a loss on these 

events in 2022, can possibly use donations from the 2019 class that was 

earmarked for emergency use. 

● Proposed budget reflects directory being sold at $15 vs. $10   

 (this was voted on last year) 

 
Vice President’s Report - Lynn Hayes 

  Don’t have quorum today; will send votes through email. 

 
President’s Report - Heather Rajamoney (not present) 



Principal’s Report - Bill Wiesbrook, Principal 

● Most unusual year due to covid-19; Difficult to teach in person 
 and on zoom simultaneously. 

● 70% of students are in building; 94% of staff fully vaccinated. 

● Parents and students will make personal decision whether or not to  get 

vaccinated. 

● District 203/204 trying to make vaccine convenient to students.  Available 

at Neuqua in May and second shot in June. 

● Using block schedule currently due to no more than 50 allowed in  cafeteria. 

● First time ever where all students leave campus for lunch,  working well. 

● Possibility that open campus for lunch in future based on IDPH     

guidelines. 

● Block schedule likely will not continue next year. 

● Next year, every student expected in building except documented  medical. 

● August 19, 2021, will be the first day of school next year. 

● 4.0 Celebration was done virtually due to limited seating in cafeteria. 

● High school summer school starts in June. All students eligible to take one 

summer school course for free. Courses can be found on  the website. 

● Expect athletic activities to get back to normal next year. 

● Next year, the “close contact’ quarantining may change due to  students 

being vaccinated. 

● This year, remote students can still do athletics. Typically, cannot  

participate in sports if miss school. 

 
 
Dean of Student Activities Report - Lynne Nolan 

● Holding two ceremonies for graduates this year. Stadium cannot accommodate 

330 students in addition to their parents. Students can  choose which ceremony 

they prefer. 

● Trying to organize as many of the traditional events students have  

come to expect. 

● Choral, orchestra, band and mini drum show are able to do  

performances in theater. 

● Mr. NCHS scheduled for May 21. Seating limited. Plan to sell tickets  for inside. 

If weather permits will be held outside and additional tickets will be sold at the 

door. 

● Musical will be post-graduation. 

● Senior spirit days and slushies for seniors. 

● Putting on scavenger hunt for frosh/soph. 

● LINK training will be hybrid (in school and remote training). 



● Multi-cultural club will broadcast performance. 

● Subscribe to NCHS Athletics on YouTube and can see multiple sports 

simultaneously. 

● Prom will be held in two groups for two hours each. 

 
Committee Reports: 
 
Dance Coat Check - no report  

Dance Decorations - no report  

Dance Refreshments - no report 

Data Base Coordinator - Melissa Recka 

● If soliciting volunteers through registration next year, would prefer to  add link 

to google form vs. paper or signupgenius. Carrie McFadden would be contact. 

Father/Daughter Dance - no report 

Mother/Son Brunch - no report 

Nominations 

● There are several executive board, as well as, board positions  needing to be 

filled for next year. 

Parent Awareness - Steve Schnack 

● Operation snowball happening this weekend. In future, may consider  doing it 

via Zoom vs. in person. 

Parent Coffees - no report 

● No coffees scheduled the remainder of this year. 

School Store - no report 

Senior Class Party 

● 430 seniors signed up for May 23. 

● Need gift cards 

● Following district guidelines. 

Staff Appreciation - Amy Callahan 

● Budget is limited and difficult to adequately treat the staff 

● Brainstorming ways to honor staff. 

Volunteers - no report 

 
Motion to Adjourn: 

Amy Callahan moved to adjourn meeting, Second by Jeanne O’Connell. Meeting 

adjourned about 11:15 am. 

 
Respectfully Submitted by Judy Koziol 


